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City Manager, City of Cold Lake 
5513 - 48 Avenue 
Cold Lake, AS-T9N iA1 

Dear Mr. Nagoya: 

Deputy Minister 

2nd Floor, Twin Atria Building 
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Canada 

Telephone 780-427-6912 

Fax 780-422-6515 
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AR74770 

I am in receipt of Mayor Copeland's letter regarding driver examiners in rural 
communities; I apologize for the delayed response. I am responding on behalf of the 
Ministry of Transportation, as the provincial election is currently underway. 

As of March 1, 2019, the road test model moved back to the Government as a core 
service. Ail road tests are conducted by Government driver examiners. Road test fees 
have been standardized across Alberta, and the new delivery model allows Albertans to 
schedule road tests online or by visiting any Alberta registry agent location. We are 
currently._ in the process of hiring additional driver examiners. Once they are hired, they 
will be trained ·and tested before conducting road tests. 

Government driver examiner availability at any given location is provided using historical 
__ ..,--- ---data for road test numbers. We are monitoring the demand at each location for road test · 

services and will adjust government driver examiner availability accordingly. 

-- : -----�-.,. The Alberta Road Test Scheduler is _available at eservices.alberta.ca/book-a-drivers-
road-test. html. 

Thank you for writing. I hope this information is helpful. 

Sincerely, 

Andre Tremblay 
Deputy Minister 






